

Gillian Beasley Chief Executive Cambridgeshire County Council Shire Hall Castle Hill Cambridge CB3 0AI

12 September 2018

Dear Ms. Beasley,

Planning Application S/3372/17/CW, Waterbeach Waste Recovery Facility

I have previously written to express my concerns about this application in terms of its impact upon the landscape and the increase in traffic on the already congested A10 as well as concerns about its impact upon air quality and human health.

There are, as you will be aware, significant public concerns about the health and environmental impact of a large-scale incinerator such as the one proposed which have been expressed to me by many of my constituents both in Waterbeach and the wider surrounding area. It appears that there is some difference of expert opinion as to the impact of particulate emissions by incinerators as well as the ability of operators to continuously monitor their emissions. This seems especially true for ultrafine particulates (PM_{0.1}).

Given the potential impact upon health and the environment and the points I have set out above I continue to oppose this application on behalf of my constituents.

Thank you again for the chance to add my further comments into the process.

Yours sincerely,

Lucy Frazer QC MP